
 

 

 
 

 

  

 

From: Missy Halter 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 
Subject: Nevada State Board of Health meeting 8/20/2021 
Date: Thursday, August 19, 2021 8:20:17 PM 

It was brought to my attention that the Nevada State Board of Health will be having a meeting 
on Friday, August 20th and in such there will be a discussion about whether to mandate 
vaccines for students or not. 

This board does not have the authority to mandate such a thing.  I am writing to let you know 
my stance that I will not stand for mandated vaccines or even testing.  In the United States the 
ultimate law is the Constitution and the whole purpose of the constitution is to prevent 
government entities and government officials from doing the very thing you are discussing on 
Friday, August 20th. 

Why mandate a vaccine that hasn’t had thorough testing, that has in so many cases proven to 
have worse side effects than the illness itself. These side effects include death, autoimmune 
disorders, heart conditions and so much more. I’m looking to you all to make the right choice 
when making your decision tomorrow. Enough parents will say NO. We will fight this and are 
willing to lay down our lives for this. 

I do not and will not co-parent with the government.  I am saying NO to the vaccine. 

Signed a concerned parent 
Melissa Halter 


